STATE OF CONNECTICUT



CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

August 31, 2018

Lee D. Hoffman, Esq. Pullman & Comley LLC 90 State House Square Hartford, CT 06103-3702

RE: **PETITION NO. 983** - BNE Energy, Inc. Declaratory Ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a 4.8 MW Wind Renewable Generating facility located on Flagg Hill Road, Colebrook, Connecticut. **Motion for Extension to Complete Construction.**

Dear Attorney Hoffman:

During a public meeting held on August 30, 2018 and pursuant to Condition No. 7 of the June 2, 2011 Decision and Order for the above-referenced matter, the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) considered BNE Energy, Inc.'s request for an extension of construction time for this declaratory ruling, dated July 17, 2018, and granted a three-year extension of time until September 23, 2021, to complete the construction of this project.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should BNE Energy, Inc. decide not to proceed with construction.

Sincerely,

Robert Stein Chairman

MAB/MP/lm

c: Parties and Intervenors The Honorable Thomas D. McKeon, First Selectman, Town of Colebrook Michael Halloran, Zoning Enforcement Officer, Town of Colebrook